
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
DATE: February 18, 2025 
CONTACT: Sen Hesselbein, 608-266-6670 
 

Governor Evers Demonstrates Strong Leadership During  
2025 Budget Address 

 
In stark contrast to President Donald Trump gutting federal funding for programs that support all people, creating 

economic uncertainty, and launching our nation into new chaos every day, Governor Evers, a steadfast leader in 
Wisconsin, delivered his 2025 Budget Address with a clear and responsible plan to uplift working people and provide 

certainty for Wisconsinites throughout our state.   
 

MADISON, Wis – Governor Evers’ 2025 budget proposal provides a clear and concise plan that uplifts working 
people and families and invests in commonsense programs and services that make Wisconsin a strong and better 
state for all. Senate Democratic Leader Dianne Hesselbein released the following statement:  
 
“Tonight, Governor Evers made it clear - Wisconsinites are tired of being nickeled and dimed. The Governor’s 
budget proposal will help lower everyday costs for working people and improve the lives of residents across our 
state.  
 
“Declaring 2025 as “The Year of the Kid” prioritizes the next generation - our future leaders. I appreciate the 
Governor’s commitment to doing what is best for our kids by making child care more affordable and accessible and 
investing in our students and schools across the state.  
 
“The Governor’s proposal includes nearly $2 billion in tax relief – including meaningful property tax relief for the 
average homeowner – while also providing needed assistance to local governments. 
 
“Governor Evers’ state budget again demonstrates his commonsense and comprehensive leadership on issues that 
matter to working people and families. I hope my Republican colleagues put partisanship aside and do what is best 
for our state. We must follow the Governor’s lead and invest in Wisconsin.”  
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Elected to the State Assembly in 2012 and State Senate in 2022, Senator Hesselbein represents the 27th Senate District, 
including much of Dane County. In December 2023, she was selected by her peers to serve as the Senate Democratic Leader, 
the highest position in the Senate Democratic Caucus. Senator Hesselbein’s complete biography, portrait, and press kit 

are available here.   

https://legis.wisconsin.gov/senate/27/hesselbein/news-updates/press-kit/

